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Be Informed
Check our website: 
www.universitycitynews.org
or call 858-480-1822

Hi, my name is Brian Beevers and 
I have been working for the past 
few months on bringing a Farmers’ 
Market to the UC area.  I started and 
currently manage the Point Loma and 
Mission Valley Farmers’ Markets and 
believe that with community support 
and a good locati on we can create a 
successful farmers’ market in the UC 
area. This eff ort came out of numerous 
requests from customers and vendors 
who live or work in the UC area.  I am 
hoping that with my experti se in this 
fi eld along with my passion for local 
organically grown foods, healthy living, 
and supporti ng local economies, we 
can see a thriving market for UC to call 
its own.

EdUCate’s 2nd Annual Oktoberfest and 
Invitational Beer Festival 2010

Saturday, October 2nd from 2-6p.m.
See page  . . 3

Now that the 4th of July is a great summer memory and fall is 
right around the corner, it’s time to start planning for next year! 
The 2011 UC Celebration Planning Committee will have its 
initial meeting at 6:30 p.m. Tuesday, October 19, at the 
Standley Recreation Center. Anyone interested in ensuring we 
have a 4th of July Celebration next year is encouraged to attend!
Thanks again to all!  Cathy Romanas, 
2010 UC Celebration Chair,cathyromanas@hotmail.com

Gold Medallion tree on Governor Dr.

Grand Opening of the UC Farmers’ Market

* Now Open! UTC Certifi ed 
Farmers’ Market at the Westfi eld 
UTC shopping town near 
Macys.  Every Thursday from 
3-7pm you can enjoy a wide 
selection of local produce, fresh 
fi sh, smoked salmon, local honey, 
fresh baked goods, fresh cut 
fl owers, olive oils and ready to eat 
foods! 
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Neighborhood News . . .  By Sandy Lippe

Sharon Thomerson has been 
appointed Library IV Branch 
Manager at the U.C. branch on 

Governor. She was a youth services 
librarian at La Jolla/Riford . When 
that library closed for renovati on and 
expansion, she worked at our U.C 
library.  We are glad to have her back 
as head librarian. Michelle Ruiz is the 
talented youth services librarian.  Stop 
by to welcome Sharon and visit with 
Michelle.  Join Friends of the Library 
while you’re there.  We need to keep 
our wonderful librarians and make 
certain the library remains open…
Community policeman Alan Alvarez 
would like U.C. locals to know in early 
summer a duo of men were breaking 
into some homes in U.C.  One guy 
chatt ed with the homeowner while 
the other one went into the home and 
performed the daylight robbery.  “Be 
vigilant. Lock your car doors too and  
don’t leave valuables visible in your 
cars,” was Alan’s advice….Nancy Beck, 
Century 21 realtor, donated $500 to 
the UCCA Transformer Art Project 
underway on Governor Drive.  Many 
thanks to her.  UCCA provides paint, 
equipment, and cleans the boxes.  
The arti sts submit designs and then 
paint.  UCCA is hoping to get other 
businesses to sponsor this project.U.C. 
photographer Michelle Ramey has 
shared some beauti ful photos of 
birds, fl owers, animals and plants she 
photographed in Rose Canyon.  Some 
of the arti sts painti ng the transformer 
boxes have used them as inspirati on 
for painti ng…San Diego engineer 
Fred Goossens is sti ll working on the 
Genesee/Governor intersecti on and is 
in the process of getti  ng esti mates of 
what the costs will be to implement 
all the suggesti ons he has made 
to make Governor and Genesee a 
safe place to walk, bike, and drive.  
UCCA will inform the community as 
soon as Mr. Goossens gives us the 
word.  You can ask questi ons of the 
co-chairs of the Governor/Genesee 
project: Larry Hogue at lhogue11@

san.rr.com or Jeremy Bernstein at 
Jeremy.i.bernstein@gmail.com...A 
pine tree on the Governor median 
across from the library was cut 
down and for weeks no one knew 
why.  Thanks to the investi gati ve 
talents of Jesse Mays, our rep from 
Councilwoman Lightner’s offi  ce, we 
learned that the tree was leaning 
like the tower of Pisa and just fell. 
The city sent out workers to cut it 
down.  Now the questi on is when 
will it be replaced…Speaking of 
trees, some Gold Medallions are in 
beauti ful bloom in front of homes 
on Governor. These trees were also a 
UCCA project under the guidance of 
former Councilman Scott  Peters.  their 
offi  cial name is Cassia Leptophylla…
Finally, UCCA has applied for a $5,000 
grant to redo the medians in front 
of Marketplace Shopping Center on 
Governor Drive. (Think Henry’s and 
the post offi  ce). According to local 
contractor Richard Betzenderfer, 
replacing the ugly blacktop medians 
with bricking or stamped concrete 
could cost $26,000 for both medians. 
The one across from the post offi  ce 
would cost $10,000. The one that 
runs to Regents would cost $16,000. 
These aren’t the city costs, however. 
The San Diego Chapter of Landscape 
Architects will award the grant in 
December.  In the meanti me, UCCA 
could use some help in fi nding the 
more funding to start and fi nish this 
criti cal project. Since Marketplace is 
a great benefactor to more att racti ve 
medians,  maybe some business 
owners will help us fi nd funding. Any 
suggesti ons are welcome from our 
readers. The cell tower at the library 
receives rental money going directly 
into the general fund, as you read 
last month. If the U.C. community 
could get half of the fi rst year’s 
rental money of $15,000, that would 
go a long way to help the median 
project.  Let’s revisit this decision with 
the mayor’s offi  ce; jerrysanders@
sandiego.gov.  

A Message from the UCCA 
President            By Barbara Henshaw 

September is always an exciti ng 
ti me when both kids and parents 
look forward to school opening 

with new teachers and new friends to 
meet.  UCCA hopes every enjoyed the 
summer concerts on Sunday evenings at 
Standley Park in July and August.  Andy 
Freeburn chaired the event and worked 
with the staff  at Standley, especially 
Charlene.  John Schindel also showed up 
several Sundays to help.  It is fun to see 
families enjoying the music, picnics, and 
dancing.  All over the park children are 
making memories of summer Sundays at 
Standley.  With autumn in the air, UCCA 
will change the seasonal street banners 
on Governor, Genesee, and Regents.

The UCCA board has two devoted 
volunteers on the beauti fi cati on 
committ ee: Barbara Gellman and Sandy 
Lippe.  The Transformer Box Art Project 
will see 22 boxes on Governor painted 
by arti sts.  This art project has been 
a work in progress since Barbara got 
SDG&E approval to paint the boxes.  
Thanks to the generosity of Nancy 
Beck, Century 21 realtor for her $500 
donati on to help defray costs for paint 
and equipment and a small sti pend for 
the arti sts. Watch for the new designs 
and artwork on the transformer boxes.  
According to SDG&E, graffi  ti  is rarely a 
problem on the painted boxes, but is one 
on the unpainted boxes.  A giant thank 
you to Barbara and Sandy for their hard 
work and dedicati on to making U.C.  a 
beauti ful place to call home.

With the city of San Diego in fi scal 
trouble, our medians haven’t gott en the 
watering and weeding they did before 
July 1st.  Hugh Pates is working on a 
soluti on to this problem that will involve 
volunteers assisti ng the Aztec gardeners 
who will make infrequent visits.

 UCCA welcomes your support as a paid 
member of our community associati on 
and a generous volunteer.  Our next 
board meeti ng will be on Wednesday, 
September 8th, at 6 p.m. at our library 
community room on Governor Drive.
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EdUCate’s 2nd Annual 
Oktoberfest and 
Invitational Beer 
Festival 2010
Saturday, October 2nd 
from 2-6p.m.
Free Admission, Cheap 
Eats and Games. 
Affordable top-quality 
microbrew tasting Beer 
Garden with local craft 
beers: Stone Brewing, La 
Jolla Brew House, Rock 
Bottom Brewery and Port 

Brewing Co., and others.  BJCP-Judged Homebrew 
Competition with cash prizes and T-shirts for all 
participants (register online)

Bratwursts, pretzels and strudel• 
Specialty sodas • 
German bands • 
Games, sack races• 
Sauerkraut eating and cow milking contests• 
Cool T-shirts (preorder online) • 
2,500 guests last year!• 

All proceeds go directly to UC area Public Schools
Donors giving $180 or more to EdUCate’s Dollar 
a Day program, before or at the event, get two free 
tasting glasses, plus an Alpine hat or Fraulein Braids! 
Details and Volunteer Opportunities 
at www.uc-educate.org 
or e-mail president@uc-educate.org

Bett y Pardue
Hugh Pates
Cathy Romanas
John Schindel
Bob Ullmann
Bob Vilven
John Walsh
Randy Wolman
Susan Worsham
Thanks to everyone 
else who volunteered 
throughout the day. We 
couldn’t have done it 
without you!! We need 
more help next year!!

Sarah Anderson
Alison Anthony
Barry Bernstein
Kevin Cruz
Mary Cruz
James Floyd
Andy Freeburn
Barbara Henshaw
Priscilla Hughes
Meredith Kennedy
Charlene Kawabata
Kathy Lathom
Steve Lautenbach
Pia Mantovani-Sud
Pat Neugebauer

4th of July University City Celebrati on
THANK YOU PLANNING COMMITTEE!
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New Beginnings
Councilmember Sherri Lightner 

In my fi rst column for the UCCA 
Newsletter, I can’t help but refl ect 
on the most memorable event in 

University City since I took offi ce.  The 
tragic military jet crash 
on December 8, 2008, 
changed forever the 
lives of many in UC.   
Thankfully, the 
neighborhood is 
beginning to look more 
like it used to, with new 
homes framed on the 

crash site.  I am glad to have been able 
to assist at the local level by repaving 
the damaged streets and expediting the 
building permits for the houses that were 
destroyed.  I am even more thankful for 
the efforts of neighbors reaching out 
to neighbors, to the Marines for their 
thorough and continuing response, and 
to the emergency responders for their 
heroic actions that day.
Much progress has been made in 20 
short months, but there is still much to 
do.  I remain focused on addressing 
neighborhood concerns that improve 
our quality of life, even in these tough 
economic times.  Whether it be a 
streetlight that is out, a pothole that 
needs to be fi lled, or traffi c that needs to 
be slowed down, please don’t hesitate to 
contact me to let me know how I can be 
of assistance.
Councilmember Sherri Lightner 
represents University City on the San 
Diego City Council. (619) 236-6611 
or SherriLightner@SanDiego.gov.

The following announcement about an opportunity to comment 
on the Draft MCAS Miramar Integrated Natural Resources 

Management Plan.  Comments are being accepted through 
September 15, 2010. . . . by Juan Lias

Dear Community Members,
The MCAS Miramar Environmental Department has requested 
that we notify community residents about the availability of the 
MCAS Miramar EA for Implementing MCAS Miramar Integrated 
Natural Resources Management Plan (INRMP) (2011 - 2015). The 
document is currently available for public review until September 
15, 2010.
The document can be downloaded at the following website: 
http://www.miramar.usmc.mil/ems/environmental_programs/nat_
resources/INRMP.htm
OR is available at the following libraries:
1) MCAS Miramar Library, 2) Mira Mesa Branch Library, 3) Scripps 
Miramar Ranch Branch Library, 4) University Community Branch 
Library, 5) Tierrasanta Branch Library and 6) San Diego Main 
Library
If you have any additional questions, you may contact the Natural 
Resources Division staff at (858) 577-1108/4408.  Juan Lias, 
MCAS Miramar CP&L Offi ce, (858) 577-6603
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Anthony’s Fish Grotto
Beverly’s Fabrics
Birch Aquarium
Boomers
Canvas Services
Carl’s Jr
Clairemont Surf Shop
Coronado Playhouse
Dave & Buster’s
Del Mar Thoroughbred Club
Governor Animal Clinic
Great News Cooking School
Harrah’s Casino
Health Net
Henry’s
Hornblower Cruises
In-N-Out Burger
John Walsh/ Chamber 
of Commerce
Ladeki Restaurant Group
Lawrence Family JCC
Legoland
Lorna’s Italian Kitchen
Mark Woodworth
Maritime Museum of San Diego
Mark Lathom Home 
Improvement & Repair
Masteryoursports.com
Miramar Speed Circuit
Orin Ahlstrom

Patti & Bob Vilven
Rainbow Vending
Reading Cinemas
Rubio’s Fresh Mexican Grill
Reuben H. Fleet Science Center
San Diego Air & Space Museum
San Diego Car Care
San Diego Chargers
San Diego Coaster Company
San Diego Model Railroad 
Museum
San Diego Museum of 
Photographic Arts
San Diego Padres
San Diego Symphony
Sea World of California
Seattle’s Best Coffee
Skybox Sports Bar and 
Family Dining
Starbucks
The Standard
UC Postal Annex
UCCA
USS Midway Museum
Viejas Casino
Walter Anderson Nursery
Wave House at Belmont Park
Well Worn Stones
Zoological Society of San Diego

THANK YOU UC CELEBRATION CONTRIBUTORS!
by Cathy Romanas

Thanks to our lead contributor, 
UCCA (University City Community 
Associati on), and others listed who 

donated prizes, food and 
other items. Thanks also to 

everyone who performed, 
rented booth space, or 

contributed in any other way to 
the fun of the day!
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Disclaimer: 
The UCCA newsletter receives 
information and advertising from 
a variety of sources.  UCCA and 
the publisher cannot and do not 
guarantee the accuracy of the 
information or the complete absence 
of errors and/or omissions nor do 
UCCA and/or the publisher assumes 
responsibility for same. Publication 
does not constitute an endorsement 
by the publisher or UCCA.

IN MEMORIUM      by Mary Kay Hewitt

Eugene Joseph Capuozzo (September 1, 1928 to July 26, 2010) opened our local 
Round Table Pizza in 1981; it immediately became a community hub for business 
groups, sports teams, school clubs and local families.  Eugene is survived by 
his wife and the love of his life, Lucy.  He is also survived by his four children, 
ten grandchildren, and a great-granddaughter.  Eugene contributed much to our 
community over the years and he will be missed greatly.

POSTAL ANNEX HAS MOVED!
by Mary Kay Hewitt

Postal Annex has had a home in our 
community for 25 years.  The fi rst of 
its kind was opened here by Jack Lentz 

in 1985.  Jane and Frank Reilly bought it in 
1988 and for many years it was adjacent to 
the post offi  ce. Currently, it is owned by Tim 
Roth and it has recently moved to the north 
side of the Marketplace (3268 Governor 
Drive).  Tim’s store now features internet 
access and enlarged mailboxes with greater 
availability.  In the future there will be 24-
hour access to the mailboxes.

Over the years the owners of Postal Annex 
have been very generous to our University 
City Community Associati on and we wish 
them every success in the future!

From left to right:  Jane Reilly, 
Tim Roth, Brian Schnabel

¡Viva España!    By Katie Dunahoo

Katie Dunahoo, her husband, Jack Klein, and twins Mark 
Brito Klein and Claire Brito Klein returned in July from a 
wonderful 21 month experience in Spain. With the goals of 

a cultural experience and learning Spanish, Katie enrolled the kids 
in Colegio Puerto Sol in Málaga for 7th and 8th grade. She turned 
over her real estate business to her partners, rented their home, 
packed up and moved. Extreme? Exciting? Scary? Fabulous? It was 
all of that and so much more. The family was embraced by the 
local Spanish community and made life-long friends from Spain 
and several other European countries. 
Why did they choose Málaga? Katie did two recognizance missions 
and decided that the weather, the friendly people, slower pace, 
school contacts and golf for Jack pointed her to Málaga. The 
location is perfect for seeing the Costa Del Sol of Spain and it has 
an international airport for seeing more of Europe. Málaga is 
just a two hour drive from Seville, Granada, Ronda, Cordoba and 
Gibraltar, and just three hours from Morocco. Against the advice 
of several English speaking locals, Katie put the kids into a semi-
private Spanish school. It was amusing when one of the classes 
was English as a second language. School was quite a challenge 
for the kids in the beginning but they ended up in the top 5 of 
their class of 29. Not bad for kids who didn’t speak Spanish when 
they left San Diego. One of the hardest things was leaving the life 
they had built there. Welcome home to the Dunahoo Brito Klein 
family. 

Jack, Claire, Katie and Mark 
at the Cascades d’Ouzoud, 
Morocco

J
a
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At the Louve in Paris with 
U.C. neighbors 
Sam, Alena, Paula and 
Spencer Stein
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Meet Jeff  Olivero, Our New UC High School Principal
“There is no such thing as a day off  from learning” By Ron Bee

This fall, UC High School has a new principal.  The school 
district selected Jeff  Olivero, former principal at Mira 
Mesa High School, to take over the reins.   Jeff  helped 

MMHS become a California Disti nguished School and oversaw 
student achievement scores there rise to among the highest in 
the district.   While noti ng UCHS’s impressive track record, he 
wants to “ensure that our graduates are eligible to att end the 
fi nest colleges and universiti es in the country.”

Jeff  believes, “It is vital that we uti lize 
ti me resourcefully….Five fewer school 
days this year will be another challenge 
for our staff .”  Students and parents will 
both have crucial roles to play.   “My 
philosophy is there is no such thing as a 
day off  from learning.”   Students, with 
parental encouragement, should engage 
in extra-curricular acti viti es, community 
service, part-ti me employment, and 

internships as ways to bett er compete for the best colleges and 
ulti mately for the best jobs.  

Jeff  Olivero has three main messages for his students: “One, 
work hard and apply yourself at school; two, choose the right 
friends; and three, have fun!”   As a former head football coach 
and athleti c director, he also acknowledges the importance of a 
strong athleti c program:  “Campus and community pride are oft en 
ti ed to the success of high school sports teams….I look forward 
to the additi on of numerous banners in the gymnasium.”

Jeff  has committ ed to working with staff , students, parents, and 
the Centurion Foundati on to take UCHS to the next level.   We 
as a community must also share that commitment and help our 
new principal achieve his important objecti ves.   Welcome to 
UCHS, Jeff , and GO CENTURIONS!

UC Litt le League News      by Jemma Samala

UC residents may have noti ced 
all the red, white and blue 
decorati ons and large crowds 

watching baseball games at McElroy 
Field (UC Gardens Park) this summer. 

That’s because UC Litt le League was honored to have 
hosted the local Litt le League District and Secti onal 
All-Star tournaments. It certainly helped UCLL’s all-star 
team gain home advantage as they ended up winning 
the district championship, and came in second place in 
secti onals.

Congratulati ons to UCLL’s Juniors All Star Team 
members: Manager Josh Craig, Coaches Joe Bailey 
and Larry Yandel, Players Shawn Arnett , Connor Bailey, 
Chris Bee, Drew Cowell, Brad Gaff ord, Craig Grubbe, 
Daniel Lopez, Brady Owens, Ryan Risse, Quinn Skillin, 
Sandon Steidley, Quinn Stofan, Thor Villalobos and 
Matt  Yandel.

UCLL’s other All-Star teams also did very well in 
district tournaments, with our 10/11 team coming in 
second place. UCLL also hosted the 10/11 secti onal 
tournament. We want to acknowledge and thank UCLL’s 
many volunteers who helped throughout not only the 
regular season, but also the daily routi ne in running the 
All-Star tournaments – coaches, scorekeepers, snack 
bar workers, fi eld maintenance, umpires, plus the 
many friends and family members who showed their 
support for the teams. Big thanks to grandparents Tom 
Ferrier for making new helmet and bat racks, and to 
Elmer Samala for his daily fi eld cleanups. Litt le League 
is 100% volunteer driven, and couldn’t survive without 
everyone’s commitment to youth sports.

UCLL will soon start the Winterball season, a casual 
schedule, with games played on Sundays. Cost is only 
$45. For questi ons about UCLL, 
contact Jemma Samala, jsamala@san.rr.com.

Save the Date:
Saturday, Sept. 4, 2010 
 "Art Talk, Art Walk"
Art, Brunch, & Conversati on 
in Downtown San Diego
START TIME: 10:30 a.m.
START LOCATION:
 L Street Fine Art, 
located at 628 L Street, 
across from the Omni Hotel
Downtown San Diego, CA
for more informati on contact:

ART EXPRESSIONS GALLERY
2645 Financial Court, Suite C
San Diego, California 92117
858-270-7577 - wwwartexpressionsgallery.com
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GRAD NITE THANKS YOU!
By Debbie Betzenderfer

The UCHS Grad Nite Committ ee of 2010 
would like to thank everyone who supported 
Grad Nite this year  including the following 

businesses for their  generous donati ons:  BJ’s 
Restaurant, Boudin Bakery, Broken Yolk, California 
Pizza Kitchen – LJ Village Square locati on, Coco’s, 
Cozymel’s, Dave & Buster’s, Fin’s Mexican, Haute 
Spa, Islands, Henrys Market, JK Computers, Natural 
History Museum, Nail Connecti on & Spa, Pick Up 
Sti x, Quiznos Sub, Reading Cinema, Red Robin, 
Reuben Fleet, Round Table Pizza, Rubio’s, San Diego 
Aerospace Museum, San Diego Zoological Society, 
Sea World, Surf Brothers, TGIFridays, Trader Joes, 
Wild Rivers and YMCA.

Without your donati ons and support UCHS Grad 
Nite would not have been the spectacular event 
for our graduates that it was.

EdUcate! Volunteer Service 
Brian Hsu
Laetitia Benador
PTSA Citizenship
Alby-John Abalos
Alwail Ring
UC School Spirit
Meagan Smith
AIGA for Design
Christopher Barraza
Sara Bottaro
CA Retired Teachers Assoc.
Jessica Bracht
Christy Chao
Phil. Educ. Star
Jessica Bracht
U of Texas
Rebecca Goodpasture
Willie James Jones Award
Jamillo Cabacungan
Price Charities Award
Judy Chau
Meagan Smith
Kelsey Warma
Cal-Soap College Dreams
Jamika Cook
BBB Torch 
Nicole Daneshvar
Field Family Endowment
Taylor De Klerk
Metro Transit Laptop
David Do
Avid Dream Team
Janette Garcia
Chinese Women’s Society
Alec Hoey
Nice Guys Alice Downs
McCall Olson
Padres Scholarship
Ervin Rosario
Music Teachers Association
Cameron Hom

J. Eckhouse Scholarship
Laura Hopkins
B. Banneker Math Achievement
Marisha Woods
Cassel Music Merit
Jeanine Walter
Dr. Glen A Livesay Science
Alec Hoey
ASB Scholarship
Kathleen Cooper
David Do
McCall Olson
Meagan Smith
Kelsey Warma
Family & Child Development
Briana Jessica Whitney
Senior Council Scholarship
Laetitia Benador
Victoria Flores
Rebecca Goodpasture
Ann Nettleton
Keith Watts
UCHS Staff Scholarship
Sara Bottaro
Taylor De Klerk
Dr. Kay Livesay Science
Christy Chao
Al Wilson Memorial
William Casey
Maxine Kantor Memorial
Sami Misleh
William Pham
Captain Godfrey Memorial
Prabhanjan Didwania
Google Laptop Award for Science
Nina Gu
Or Weizman
Google Laptop Award in Math
Nicole Daneshvar
Justin Montenegro
NROTC Scholarship for USC
Thomas Hernandez

…MORE UCHS 
ANNUAL SENIOR AWARDS AND SCHOLARSHIPS

By Mary Kay Hewitt

Want to make a diff erence in the life of a child 
in University City?  

We are looking for 
reading tutors to 

work with elementary 
students who have been 
identi fi ed by their teachers 
as needing extra reading 
help.  Once you are trained 
you will tutor about an hour 
and a half per week working 
with the same students each 

week.  Tutoring ti mes are during the school day.

TRAINING INFO:  Sept. 14, 9-12 pm, San Diego 
County Offi  ce of Educati on, 6401 Linda Vista Rd.,Rm. 
301, San Diego, CA, 92111, 858-291-3682;  Sept. 23, 
9-12 pm, Del Mar, Ashley Falls Elem., 13030 Ashley 
Falls Dr., San Diego, CA, 92130, 858-259-7812.

For more informati on visit our website htt p://www.
sdcoe.net/lret/la/ear or call 800-711-READ or for 
University City informati on contact Carol Parham at 
cjparham@gmail.com.

Flyers or handouts about businesses 
or non-UCCA events, activities, 

issues or organizations are neither 
inserted nor distributed with the 

UCCA newsletter.

NOTICE
h d b b i
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Standley Park & Recreati on Center 
Upcoming Events & Acti viti es

Aft er School Program

Monday – Friday, includes staff  development days
Time: Dismissal from school – 6:00 pm
Cost:  September $250.00
October   $250.00
November $250.00
December $200.00
All registrati on must be done in advance at Standley 
Recreati on Center.  We must meet a minimum enrollment 
of 10 students for the program to run.
Wacky Wednesday Aft er School Program

Session I:  September 8 – 22 (3 weeks) $75.00
Session II:  September 29 – November 3 (6 weeks) $150.00
Session III:  November 10 – December 15 (6 wks) $150.00
All registrati on must be done in advance at Standley Rec.

Fall Classes
See Fall Program for details: Yoga, Aikido, Hula Dance, Tai 
Chi, Stressbusters Fitness, Gymnasti cs, Hip Hop Dance, 
Junior Sports, Volleyball & Basketball Skills, 
and Fall Day Camp 
Session Dates: October 4 – December 11
Registrati on Begins: September 20, 2010
Registrati on Hours: Monday 9am – 12pm & 3pm-6pm
Wednesday 9:00am – 6:00pm
Tuesday & Thursday 3:00pm -7:00pm
Friday 3:00pm – 6:00pm
Saturday 10/9 & 10/16 only 9-11:30am

Flag Football League
Registrati on Begins August 2nd, 2010
Divisions
10 – under  (8 – 10 yrs)
12 – under  (11 – 12 yrs)
14 – under  (13 - 14 yrs)

LOCATION - Standley Recreati on Center
DATES - Season October 2nd – December 11th, 2010
REGISTER - Birth certi fi cates, photo, and liability forms 
need to be completed and turned in at the ti me of 
registrati on.  Age cutoff  date 12/11/10   No Excepti ons!! 
PRICE $60.00 ($10.00 Late Registrati on fee aft er Sept. 6th)

North University Community 
Branch Offers SAT Test Prep

The North University Community Branch Library will 
be off ering SAT math test preparati on on September 

1 and 15, 2010, from 5-7 p.m. taught by Author and 
Instructor Kevin Weaver. Each session will provide an 
overview of the math porti ons but will also include 
specifi c problem solving and will cover two or three math 
secti ons from an actual SAT test. Parti cipants may elect to 
att end one single session or both, 
space permitti  ng. 

Kevin Weaver, a former high 
school and college mathemati cs 
teacher, is the author of The SAT 
Mathemati cs Soluti on Guide 
(the offi  cial SAT study guide), 
a comprehensive guide to 
mastering the SAT. Mr. Weaver 
has successfully tutored students 
on the SAT and ACT preparati on for 15 years. For more 
informati on or to sign up for one of the classes, please 
contact the Branch at 858-581-9637. 

The North University Community Branch Library is 
located at 8820 Judicial Drive, San Diego, California, 
92122 in the Nobel Recreati on complex. 

Learn about other events at the San Diego Public Library’s 
Central Library and 35 branches, fi nd links to numerous 
additi onal resources, or search for materials in the 
Library’s catalog online at www.sandiegolibrary.org

The City of San Diego Public Library – Your Link to the Past 
and Gateway to the Future

NU Library will begin the  2010-11 
fi lm series on Sept 8
 Come join us for the 2010 Season premier of 

MovieTime at North University Library on 

September 8 at 7:00 PM.  Our 

fi rst fi lm Is Mamma 

Mia.  Its free including 

the popcorn!  Take a trip 
down the aisle you’ll never 
forget! On the Greek isle 

of Kalokairi, a single mom 

goes into a tizzy when her 

daughter invites 3 of Mom’s 

ex-lovers to her wedding.

Sing-a-Long with tunes by ABBA.

New sign on Governor Dr.

Fred Goossens and his 
assistant monitoring 
traffi  c at Governor Dr. and 
Genesee in August.
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University City United Church of Christ 
Invites you, family and friends,

 to a special concert:

“SENTIMENTAL JOURNEY”

When:  Saturday, September 18, 2010
Time:  2:00pm and 7:00pm
Where: University City United Church of Christ
2877 Governor Drive, San Diego, CA 92122
858-453-3444

Join us on a musical journey down memory lane.  From 
barbershop to disco, from good old swing to rock, over 
35 performers ranging in age from teens to 70’s will be 
performing songs from every decade of the last century.  
There is a lot of musical talent in this wonderful church!  
Because concerts in past years have ‘sold out’, we will 
off er two performances this year, one at 2pm and one 
at 7pm. The concert is free; however, donati ons to the 
church’s new organ fund are enthusiasti cally accepted.  

Please mark your calendar for September 18th . Bring all 
your friends and join us for a great ti me!

Paul Hewitt
YOUR UC POOL GUY

3 68 Governor Dr. #F108 
San Diego, CA 9212

Design
Service
Construction

619.733.5223
phewitt151@juno.com Lic. 932159

ADVERTISING: 
Reservations for ad space will be accepted on a fi rst 
come - fi rst served basis beginning the 1st of the 
month preceding publication.
Contact Terri Day UCCA Advertising Manager at 
uccaADS@hotmail.com to place your ad. Deadline 
is the 20th of each month. 
Payment must be mailed to our Box at the same 
time the order is placed. If payment is not received 
by the 20th of the previous month, the ad will not 
run. No cash or Credit cards accepted. 
Please remit to:
University City Community Association
3268 Governor Drive, Box 121
San Diego, Ca 92122



 Business Card 3.5” x 2.0”            $ 60.00
 Quarter Page Ads 3.5” x 4.5”      $150.00
 Half Page Ads 4.5” x  7.5”          $300.00

University Community Branch Library 
Storyti me Schedule
Every Friday at 11:00 am
Preschool Storyti me & Craft s
Every Saturday at 12 noon
“Digame un Cuento” with Cowboy Bob
Stories/Songs in English and Spanish

UC resident Jennifer Duncan hosts Signing Storyti me on 
the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of the month. Geared toward 
children from birth to 4 years old, Jennifer uses the 
excitement and fun of signing to enhance the reading of 
well-loved children’s picture books. 
September 9 & 23, 11:30 am 

Congratulati ons to our Summer Reading Program Grand 
Prize Winners:
Emma Smirthwaite
Daina Tsuru
Ezra Arovas
Daniel Gitti  ngs
Alex Gonsalves

From left to right, 
Feng Jun (Betty’s 
mother), 
Betty Wang, 
Linda Davis, 
Gerri Alexander.

And an extra special 
congratulati ons to Bett y Wang, 
winner of one of 4 Apple iPads 
in the library-wide drawing for 
Teen readers!

On the Go: Providing Free 
Transportati on for Older Adults 
to High Holy Days Services 

On the Go is providing free 
transportati on to High Holy Days 
Services for older adults age 60 and 
older who don’t drive. 

This service is a door-to-door shutt le—from the rider’s 
home to a synagogue. 

High Holy Days Services: 
Rosh Hashanah:  September 8th, 9th, and 10th 
Yom Kippur: September 17th and 18th 
To make a reservati on, please call 1-877-634-6537.
Advance Reservati ons are required. Limited Service Area
For more informati on, www.jfssd.org/onthego.
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PRESCHOOL & CHILDCARE
NOW ENROLLING FOR FALL!

Ages 2 thru 5 (diapers ok!)
2, 3 or 5 half or full day programs!

1 to 6 teacher to student ratio! (Yes! Really!)
Loving and caring staff!

Nutritious snacks and lunches provided!
Hands on learning!

Come by for a tour!

Lighthouse Early Childhood Center

5055 Governor Drive
San Diego, Ca 92122

858 292-8253
www.lighthouseecc.com

Sponsored by the 1st Baptist Church
Since 1981 lic.# 372001859

Not getting the pain relief
you need from drugs?

You need Chiropractic!

So the question is…

which group do YOU want to be in?
CCall NOW for a No Charge Consultation

858-452-2202

Dr. Craig A. Ditzler, D.C.
Regents & Governor above Century 21
WWW.DITZLERCHIROPRACTIC.COM

serving University City for 25 years!

The Computer Girl
rYour personal, patient and skilled computer instructor

computteerr bbaassiics   maacc oorr wwiindows    
computer and internet set up     

simple web design   Photoshop lessons    
Microsoft Office 2007 / 10 lessons

corporate & small business software
training too!

l

l l

l

l

l

858-598-3171
computertanya@gmail.comcomputertcompu

September Special
first hour 

$30
($10 value!)

new clients only !

l

l

l

UC’s Best Choice! Our Team is Growing

Cathy Nakanote . . . . . . . . (858) 361-4041
Dawn Hunt . . . . . . . . . . . . (951) 551-8000
Dona Dixon . . . . . . . . . . . (858) 453-3500
Elizabeth Castiglione . . . . (858) 336-6304
Gil Franks . . . . . . . . . . . (858) 453-3500
Janet Haskins . . . . . . . . . . (858) 922-5293
Janice Clay . . . . . . . . . . . (858) 699-5404
Joe McLaughlin . . . . . . . . (619) 980-5101
Kathleen Balch . . . . . . . . (858) 453-3500
Lori Miller . . . . . . . . . . . (858) 452-9000
Margaret DeAngelis . . . . (858) 204-7366
Marie Menno . . . . . . . . (619) 602-3349
Mark Hamilton . . . . . . . . (858) 453-3500
Terri Day & Rita Wood . . (858) 775-8377
Team Chapman . . . . . . . (619) 208-9430
Vicki Dutch Jones . . . . . (619) 723-2010
Offering Unbeatable Value, Service & Pricing
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Piano Lessons
International Professor of Music

Anna Yanovsky
Available for private instruction at her

unique UC Studio

Call 858-552-0635
for a complimentary evaluation

                    All Saints Lutheran Church

                                 6355 Radcliffe Drive

                                          858.4534.3595

                                   Come and see!

Sundays, 9 am   The Holy Eucharist

Wednesdays, 7 pm   Evening Prayer

allsaintsuniversitycity.org

COMPLETE IRRIGATION
Water Saving Upgrades
Audits & Repairs

Landscape Installations

Mark Giffin Landscape
CA Lic #500011

858-571-7465

 

  

EVERY THURSDAY   3pm -7pm
Market
Farmers’UTC CERTIFIED

UTC Mall on Genesee - Near Macys

NOW OPEN! Don’t Forget to ask about our 
FARMERS MARKET CSA

More Info:  www.BriansFarmersMarkets.com              Facebook: UTC Farmers Market

At the market CSA booth
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SERVING THE UC COMMUNITY!

Owned and Operated by NRT, Incorporated. Equal Housing Opportunity.  An Equal Opportunity Company.

u c A g en t s . c o m

O ur  C o m mun i t y  •  O ur  C o m m i tm en t

Featured properties

Our Thanks to the University City community! The 
Backpack Drive was a tremendous success. We delivered 

over a truckload of backpacks and school supplies to the San 
Diego Unifi ed School District to distribute to less fortunate 
students. We appreciate your support and are always 

excited to help the community we love!

4508 Benhurst Ave • $699,900  4318 Cozzens Court • $799,000

 ACTIVE!

 2834 Arnoldson • Sold at $699K!

 SOLD!

7095 Condon Ave • $839,000 

   NEW!
Join us for the 
Community
Octoberfest!

Ride the Trolley & 
Enjoy the Day with 
your UC Agents!

John Bassler
858-583-5157

John Bassler Sandy Bassler
858-583-5141

Sandy Bassler

Sue Silva
858-229-1193

Alicia Malo
619-850-5796
Alicia MaloKatie Dunahoo 

858-775-1239
Sue Silva John Schindel

858-349.9051
John Schindel

June Kubli
858-353-0406
June Kubli

Carol Uribe
858-705-2399

Kathleen Williams
619-944-6520

Kathleen WilliamsCarol UribeVenzel Hammershaimb
858-346-1061

nzel Hammershaimb Lydia 
Hwang-Vosovic

858-472-0608

 ACTIVE!
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 DONATION CENTER 
BOOKSTORE 
DOCUMENT SHREDDING 

4023 Governor Drive  
at Genesee (Von’s Center) 
Store Hours: 9:00am –7:00pm 
Monday through Saturday 
10:00am - 5:00pm Sunday 

Great Books- 
Great Prices! 

Quality Non-Medical 
Care in the 

Comfort of your Home

(858) 552-9093
Loving Care
In Home

in business since 1999
www.inhomelovingcare.com

call for free home assesment

“ Your source for Real Estate in University City”
Customers first, Award winning experiences.

Always.

Maryanne Jackson
858-740-7858

westcoastproperties@yahoo.com

DRE License #01784021AWARD

SWIMMING POOL
REMOVAL
619-861-6700

Jacuzzi’s, Concrete & Yard’s Too!
www.877WEFILLPOOLS.com

INSURED James Construction Cleanup, Inc. CSCL #802538

                                                                      ARIANA ALMAJAN 
   OPTIONS FOR SENIORS    858-414-8414 
         aaofs@yahoo.com 
       MEDICARE 101             
       CHOOSING A MEDICARE HEALTH PLAN              
       CHOOSING A MEDICARE PRESCRIPTION DRUGS PLAN        
 
                      ONE-ON-ONE  OR  SMALL GROUP  

           CONSULTATION/CLASS/WORKSHOP             
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Allstar Premier Insurance Services
3650 Clairemont Dr., Ste. 3
San Diego, CA 92117
Ben@allstarinsure.com
858-270-2777

Ben Moncrief / Licensed Agent OE75472
Travelers – Safeco – Mercury Insur.
Auto – Home – Landlords - Fire

With gorgeous canyon views on
a cul-de-sac, this 4 bedroom
2 bath home is an entertainer’s
dream. It has a spacious
patio, plenty of lawn and
garden area plus a canyon
viewing deck and gazebo.

$589,000

5404 Balboa Arms #465
Clairemont

Fantastic Value! The Balboa
Arms Complex in Clairemont
is a recent condo conversion
with upgrades galore. This
spacious 1/1 is only $125,000.

Why pay rent?

Kathleen Lydia
Williams Hwang Vosovic
Katie June
Dunahoo Kubli

www.411SanDiegoHomes.com

858.453.HOME (4663)

4966 Arroyo Lindo
North Clairemont

10666 Porto Court
Tierrasanta

Great value for this 3/1.5
detached home in highly

acclaimed Portofino Complex.
Conventional Sale!

$399,000

Top Agents in the Top Office in the Golden Triangle

Buying? Selling? Call Us!
Caryl Lees Linda Bernstein
858-449-7760 858-245-6711
caryllees@century21award.com lindahomes@aol.com

The “American Dream-Makers” Do It Again!

Just Listed & Sold byCaryl & Linda…And we can do the same for you!

3522 Mercer Court 6747 Welmer Place

Just Listed In Escrow
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JUST LISTED JUST LISTED JUST LISTED JUST LISTED

If you are looking to buy or sell a UC Home contact Nancy Beck today.

6414 Lipmann St
3 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms

Approx. 1,254 sq. ft .
Adorable starter home/Cul-de-sac

Off ered at $549,000

4744 Ramsay Ave
4 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms

Approx. 1,400 sq. ft .
Corner Lot, RV Parking
Off ered at $559,000

6157 Syracuse Way
3 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms

Approx. 1,604 sq. ft .
Cul de sac

Off ered at $620,000

6876 Fisk Ave
4 Bedrooms, 2.5 Bathrooms

Approx. 2,319 sq. ft .
Gorgeous upgrades!

Off ered at $729,000

Don’t be a victim...

The program includes a presentation on
Awareness and Avoidance and Situational
Defense Techniques utilizing karate and

street fighting applications.

Self Defense for Women

WHEN: Saturday, September 25, 2010
TIME: 11:30AM to 2:00PM

PLACE: Steele Bodies Personalized Training
6112 Regents Road, San Diego CA 92122
(NW corner of Regents Road and Governor Drive)

COST: $50
CALL: (858) 457-5775 to reserve a spot (limit 10-12)
AGE: Appropriate for pre-teen to adult

Spinning Rear Kick
Jamie Steele, Founder/Director
of Steele Bodies. Mr. Steele is a
teaching Black Belt and has been
involved in teaching martial arts
and self defense for over 25 years.



29th Annual Banana Split at 
Standley Park, 
Aug. 7, 2010

 Karsten 
Heimburger,

and
 Jorgen 

Heimburger, 
donors of the 

ice cream 

4th OF JULY 5K RUN/WALK
Kicking off the 22nd annual UC Celebration, the 5K race 

had 146 participants this year. Thanks to the great 
group of volunteers that helped with registration, water 

stations, and monitoring the course. If you are interested 
in helping out next year, please contact Mary or Kevin 

Cruz (kcruz550@yahoo.com).

4th OF JULY PHOTO RACE   Congrats to everyone 
who came out to play in the third 
annual UC Photo Race held at 
the 4th of July University City 
Celebration! The UC Photo Race 
was a photo scavenger hunt on 
foot around University City, with 
ten clues that led to locations 
along Governor Drive.
Fourteen teams of 2-5 competed 

in this free race for some cool prizes. Mudkipz (Or and Ziv), 
Team Name (Rogue and Caitlin) and T Squared (Katrina 
and Tish) were the top three fi nishing teams. Full results, 
clues and pictures can be found online at 
www.sdrocketrace.com/ucphotorace2010

4th of July University City Celebration
By Cathy Romanas

The 22nd Annual Independence Day 
Celebration at Standley Park, sponsored by 
the Standley Park Recreation Council, was 
another great success! A huge thank you to 
the people who made the day possible…the 
2010 UC Celebration Planning Committee! 
Together this team brought you a full day’s 
worth of activities, including the 5K Run/
Walk, Book Barn, Free Swim at Swanson 
Pool, Photo Scavenger Hunt, Pancake 
Breakfast, Old Town Trolley, Bike/Pet 
Parade, Beer/Wine Garden, Vendor Booths, 
Rock Wall, Dunk Tank, infl atables, games, 
and a variety of entertainment.


